Town of Harmony Monthly Board Meeting/Minutes

Thursday, July 14, 2022 @ Town Shop E2905 Newton Road, Genoa, WI 54632

Kent Wendorf called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Present: Kent Wendorf, Supervisor, Keith Bauer, Supervisor, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Treasurer, Steve Oliver, Patrolman,
Scotte Meyer, Patrolman.

Verification: Agenda posted @ Town Shop, Sorenson Ln, and tn.harmony.wi.gov

Town Business:

Contract to prepay LP for the heating season of 2022-2023 @ $1.99/gallon. Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent
to accept contract and send check to Chaseburg Farmers Co-op.

Big Hook schedule was discussed and suggested to email and request them to attend next meeting to talk about
scheduling.

Quarterly report for grant money is due and clerk will get filed. We have not used any funds to date.

Chairman Report:

Chairman was not present

Town Roads

Truck was back and is back at shop because of codes that should have been deleted

Seal coating was completed on all roads approved.

Dudley Hill project to start on July 18th. Road will be closed and should be completed and reopened in about 3 weeks.
Patrolman working on keeping weeds under control. They will check on a total vegetation spray to mix with Crossbow.
Dead End sign needed at Wolfe Ln and patrolmen will get and put up.

Minutes:
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to accept minutes. Motion carried

Treasurer’s Report:
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to approve the treasurers report. Motion carried.

Accounts Payable
Motion made and seconded by Kent/Keith to approve the bills to be paid. Motion carried.

Zoning Report:
Clerk to contacted GEC about complaint that they are not available to do inspections when needed. Talked to Mike and

he was not aware of any problems. He stated and wants to know if we have any complaints or problems. They are in
the process of trying to get someone in the area to be available.

Kent Wendorf had a complaint that a delivery was being made at a Newton Rd address and there were no fire number
signs at the buildings to determine the correct address. Fire number signs need to be at the end of the driveway and at
individual driveway for the building sites if there are multiple driveways. Clerk will send letters to the addresses stating
the requirements for signs needed.

Election Report:
Election August 9 at the Town Shop

Public Comment:
No Comments




Next Meeting Date:
August 11, 2022 @ 6:00 pm

Adjournment: Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to adjourn at 7:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Town of Harmony



